CITY OF PRAIRIE CITY
MINUTES
NOVEMBER 10, 2020
The City Council of Prairie City, Jasper County, Iowa, met on November 10, 2020, in regular session at the Prairie City Community Building and via ZOOM.  At 6:06 p.m. Mayor Alleger called the meeting to order, and all joined in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:  Roll was called showing members present and absent as follows: Present: Mayor Alleger; Councilors: Townsend, Berger, McDonald, and Taylor.  Councilor Lindsay arrived at 6:46 p.m. Also in attendance: City Administrator, John Lloyd; City Clerk, Jodie Wyman; Library Director, Sue Ponder; Interim Police Chief, Mike German; City Water and Sewer Operator, Carl Van Der Kamp; and City Engineer, Andrew Inhelder. 
Public Comments:  Brad Magg expressed his concern in the support by the community towards his restaurant.  He wants peace of mind that the police will not be writing tickets to his customers.  He stated that he has also had issues getting a building permit.  He is questioning whether to make further investment into the community with issues he is perceiving.
Kevin Leutters, Jamie Elam, and Brett Jennings with Jasper County Community Development discussed that since the departure of the previous director there may have been some miscommunications with the City of Prairie City with regards to inspections.  Leutters would like to discuss what it would take for the city to continue to utilize JCCD for inspections.  Mayor Alleger stated that since this was during the Public Comments that council could not have a discussion on it during this meeting, but it could be put on the agenda for the December meeting.  No action was taken.
Agenda Approval:  Mayor Alleger pulled item 7G a request to use the community building at a reduced rate off the agenda.  Due to Covid-19 concerns they are no longer interested in moving forward with the request. It was moved to approve the agenda by Councilor Taylor. Councilor Berger seconded the motion. The motion was passed all ayes by roll call vote.
Consent Agenda: Councilor McDonald requested to have the September minutes indicate the amount of the electric service disconnection from the building south of the city shop by the water plant per the findings on repeated annual audits. Councilor Taylor requested to pull the October financials out for discussion later in the meeting.  Councilor McDonald then moved to approve the consent agenda. Councilor Townsend seconded the motion. The consent agenda was passed all ayes by roll call vote.
Old Business: 
It was moved by Councilor McDonald to approve resolution 11-10-20-5 Change Order #2 for the Water Main and Sanitary Sewer Extension 2020 for the cost of $2,400, to be reimbursed from Dollar General.  The motion was seconded by Councilor Berger. Resolution 11-10-20-5 was approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Berger motioned to move forward with engineering phase 1 on the water main reconstruction. The motion was seconded by Taylor. The motion passed all ayes by roll call vote.
Taylor moved to approve Nicholas Aldrich to the ambulance and fire department. Councilor Berger seconded the motion. The motion was passed all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor McDonald moved to approve resolution 11-10-20-2 accepting the 2020 Annual Urban Renewal Report. The motion was seconded by Townsend. The resolution was approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor McDonald moved to approve resolution 11-10-20-3 accepting the 2020 Annual Financial Report. The motion was seconded by Councilor Townsend.  Resolution 11-10-20-3 accepting the 2020 Annual Financial report was approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor McDonald moved to approve resolution 11-10-20-9 entering into a contract with Prairie City Economic Development Corporation. Councilor Berger seconded the motion. Resolution 11-10-20-9 was approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor Taylor moved to approve pay request #1 to J & K Construction in the amount of $128,599.80. The motion was seconded by Berger. The motion to approve pay request #1 was approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor Townsend moved to approve Resolution 11-10-20-4 requesting reimbursement from the Iowa Covid-19 government relief fund. The motion was seconded by Councilor McDonald. Resolution 11-10-20-4 was approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor Taylor moved to approve Resolution 11-10-20-8 for the approval of the automated speed enforcement system agreement between Prairie City and Blue Line Solutions. The motion was seconded by Councilor Berger.  Resolution 11-10-20-8 was approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor Taylor moved to approve Resolution 11-10-20-6 setting a public hearing to add speed cameras to the Code of Ordinances.  Motion was seconded by Councilor McDonald. Resolution 11-10-20-6 was approved all ayes by roll call vote. The public hearing will be Wednesday, December 9, 2020, at 6:00 p.m. at the Community Building in Prairie City and via Zoom.
Councilor Townsend moved to approve the hiring of Adam Choate, Kevin Gott, and Cameron Kinmoth as part-time officers for the Prairie City Police Department.  The motion was seconded by Councilor McDonald. The motion to hire part-time officers was approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor Berger moved to approve a camera server and video cameras in and around City Hall in the amount of $3,455.54 from the Police-Minor Equipment Account.  The motion was seconded by Councilor McDonald. The motion passed all ayes by roll call vote.
Councilor Taylor moved to approve Resolution 11-10-20-7 setting the next Prairie City Council Meeting for Wednesday, December 9, 2020, at 6:00 p.m. at the Community Building in Prairie City and via Zoom.  McDonald seconded the motion.  Councilor Lindsay arrived at 6:46 p.m.  A roll call vote of all ayes passed the motion.  
Councilor Taylor looked through the claims credit card usage report and noted that the librarian had purchased minor equipment in the amount of $846.73 and $546 in uniform expense for the Police Department. Councilor Taylor inquired as to why the librarian was paying for police purchases with the library credit card.  It was indicated that Interim Police Chief German had not received his own department credit card.  Councilor Taylor has requested that one be requested for the police department, so any future purchases can be made on his city credit card.  It is noted that the purchases were correctly coded to come from the police budget.  Further inquiry was made as to what the need was for such equipment.  Interim Police Chief German stated that the purchase of the monitors for the MACH program, which is a mapping program and needs to have a monitor in and of itself. The other monitor is for the cameras that were authorized for purchase tonight. The large size is explained by the more cameras you add the smaller the views are on the monitor and there is a desire to purchase more cameras in the future.  Councilor Townsend asked why postage purchases are made by credit card and not on account. These postage purchases include certified mailings.  Staff will look into having an account with the post office. Councilor McDonald inquired as to health insurance payments from the ambulance department. City Clerk Wyman stated that the city administrator, city clerk and deputy clerk payroll/benefits are shared expenses across the city departments as they are shared resources.  Councilor McDonald stated that we look at those line items during the upcoming budget sessions, so they are not showing as overspent.  Councilor McDonald moved to approve the October financials. Councilor Taylor seconded the motion. The October Financials were approved all ayes by roll call vote.
Closed Session: 
Councilor McDonald moved to enter into closed session. The motion was seconded by Councilor Berger. The motion was approved all ayes by roll call vote. The Prairie City Council moved into closed session at 6:57 p.m.  
Open Session:
Mayor Alleger brought the council back into the open meeting at 7:07 p.m. with all ayes by roll call vote.  Also in attendance was City Administrator, John Lloyd; City Clerk, Jodie Wyman; and Interim Police Chief, Mike German.  Councilor Taylor moved to approve William R. Sickles at a rate of $26.00 per hour as a full-time police officer for the City of Prairie City.  The motion was seconded by Councilor Berger. The motion was approved unanimously by roll call vote.
Mayor Alleger explained that the Jasper County Board of Supervisors is looking to approach each community within the county to explore the interest in joining together to provide animal rescue services.
Councilor McDonald asked why the resolution setting the public hearing regarding no parking from the October meeting was not on the agenda. City Administrator Lloyd stated that it was an error on his part for not getting it on the agenda. Lloyd also stated that there is a potential need for a second meeting in November.  This need arises from recent discussions to finalize land plats three and four within Rolling Prairie Development and the new owners of the Whiskey Barrel are waiting for their approved dram shop insurance from the state, so they can gain an approved liquor license before they open. The setting of the public hearing regarding no parking can be added to this meeting agenda.
Councilor Taylor moved to adjourn the November 10, 2020, meeting. The motion was seconded by Berger. The motion to adjourn was approved all ayes by roll call vote. The Tuesday, November 10, 2020, Prairie City Council Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
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